Garfield Voluntary Stewardship Program
Work Group 

Meeting Notes

Date: March 21, 2016  
Location:  Pomeroy Grain Growers          Time: 2:00-4:00 PM





Attendance: Brad Johnson, Duane Bartels, Mitch Daniels (Nez Perce Tribe) Mike Cassetto  (City Council), Bob Johnson (Garfield County Commissioner), Jim McKeirnan (Weed Board), Justin Dixon (Garfield County Commissioner), Sam Ledgerwood (Cattleman’s Association), Bryan McKeirnan (Pomeroy CD), Tom Schirm (WDFW), Ernie Kimble (Wheat Growers), Seth Claassen (Farm Operator), Kenny Landkammer (Superintendent of City of Pomeroy), Kelly McLain (WSDA), Steve Martin (Snake River Salmon Recovery Board)
On phone: Evan Sheffels (Farm Bureau)
________________________________________________  

Commissioner Justin Dixon welcomed Work Group members and others in attendance. Self -introductions were made. @2:00. 
Justin Dixon reviewed the agenda that will be covered in the meeting and added a discussion on the City of Pomeroy’s request from the USACOE.  The Corp wants the city to remove reed canary grass and an island near a bridge, additionally there is vegetation that also needs to be removed.  The city of Pomeroy was wondering if this would be covered under VSP, but since the city is in an incorporated areas and VSP includes all unincorporated areas it won’t be covered.  Members on the Work Group recommended the city contact the Pomeroy Conservation District and WDFW to get permits and work on certain aspects of the letter.  

The minutes of the Feb. 25 meeting was reviewed. Sam Ledgerwood and Jim McKeirnan seconded to approve the minutes with some corrections on spelling errors.  Motion passed.
Brad Johnson presented the 19 month VSP budget.  The Washington State Conservation Commission worked with the Garfield County Commissioners to develop a 19 month VSP budget.  In other areas it took them numerous meetings and months to identify the entity that would lead the planning effort and select the local Work Group.  The Garfield County Commissioners selected the Pomeroy Conservation District to lead the process in concert with Brad Johnson from the Palouse Conservation District.  The Garfield Work Group was selected within a month of the funding being released to Garfield County.
Kelly McLain of the WSDA who is a part of the State Technical team who will be approving VSP Plans was in attendance.  She presented her position on the VSP plan approval process.  She gave her background with DOE and WSDA and that she is trying to attend several meetings of each county workgroup meetings across the state. She was asked  questions on how a good plan should be written and she reiterated that this is an excellent opportunity for the local work group to identify the importance of Ag in Garfield County and inform others of what has occurred and develop realistic goals and benchmarks for implementation of the Work Plan.  She emphasized that the workgroup should write a plan that will sustain agriculture and at the same time maintain or improve the critical areas of the county. The date for a baseline is June 22, 2011. 
The Work Group continued with the review framework for the Development of the Work Plan.  A PowerPoint presentation on the five critical areas with definitions was presented. 

Five Critical Areas: 

1. Wetlands
2. Frequently Flooded Areas

3. Critical Aquifer Recharge Areas

4. Geologically Hazardous Areas

5. Fish and Wildlife Habitat Conservation Areas

The Garfield County Critical Areas ordinance has definitions, but the County has no maps of these areas within Garfield County.  Kelly McLain said that her group has an individual who lived in the County and who has completed some agriculture maps and also has some of the critical areas mapping completed.  Duane and Brad had researched mapping information that was sent from the Conservation Commission but the information for Wetlands was from the early 1980’s.  Kelly will work with Duane and Brad to get different mapping processes that were completed with Department of Ag funding.    

Duane then showed the maps that he is putting together from the data that he presently has or has received from other sources.  Kelly McLain said that Perry Beale, also working for WSDA, has maps available that will greatly assist Duane in getting data on the maps showing some updated data of the critical areas and other information in the county.
Discussion occurred with regards to critical areas of the immediate areas of impact and the intersection with ag.  Each critical area has a different definition and there is also an immediate are of impact and upland or upstream area of impact.  There will be more discussion on what the Work Group wants for ag intersection and/or area of impact by each critical area.  Once the Work Group has these definitions we need to develop achievable goals and benchmarks for each critical area.  We discussed not looking at a reduction in temperature for the stream channel, but something like number of trees planted, feet of riparian fencing or the number of landowners participating in activities.   
The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 with the next meeting planned for May 23. A Doodle Poll will be taken to confirm that date. 
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